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A Message from the Headteacher
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I am pleased to report that we had our first joint parents meeting yesterday afternoon at Springholm School to discuss Curriculum for Excellence. Although numbers were small, it was a good opportunity for parents from both schools to come together to discuss how the curriculum is developing.
For those parents who requested an evening event, I am happy to repeat this information session on Monday 2nd December. Please complete the attached reply slip if you would like to attend.

School Partnership Update

Following the successful appointment of Mrs Jane Alexander (Headteacher, Springholm Primary School) to the permanent post of Headteacher at Hecklegirth Primary School, we have now been advised that the existing temporary partnership arrangement between Hardgate and Springholm will become a permanent partnership as from Monday 6th January.

We wish Mrs Alexander well in her new post and now look forward to working together in the new year to further develop our partnership between Hardgate and Springholm.
School Photographer

The school photographer is coming to take individual / family photographs on Tuesday 12th November. Please complete the enclosed slip to indicate your choice of photograph.

Pre School and siblings will be taken first, so if you wish a family photograph which includes a preschool child we would be grateful if you could come along at 9am.

Seafood in Schools

As part of our ongoing transition activities with Castle Douglas High School all Primary 7 pupils from the cluster primaries have been invited to a ”Seafood in Scottish Schools” activity on Monday 18th November.  This initiative is funded by the Scottish Government and aims to increase awareness of fish as part of a healthy diet.  The pupils will be taken through three activity stations; “the journey from sea to plate”, a “come dine with me” tasting session and “industry: adding value to produce”.  
Our pupils will be transported to and from the High School by bus and our pickup  time will be 11.20am  returning to Hardgate  at 1.40pm.   The children will need a packed lunch which can either be brought from home or Mrs Neil can provide a Take4Health lunch.  Mrs Smith will accompany the children to and from the event.   
Please complete the attached slip indicating whether your child requires a Take4Health Lunch or will be bringing a packed lunch from home.
School Christmas Dinner  

Our annual Christmas dinner is taking place on Tuesday 17th December. This will consist of a main course of a traditional turkey dinner followed by pudding. Please note that this will be the only school meal offered that day. Children not wishing to order Christmas dinner can bring a home packed lunch. 

Please complete the attached reply slip if your child does not want Christmas Dinner and return to school by Friday 15th November to enable Mrs Neil to place her Christmas supplies order.

Haugh Hub Event

Please see the enclosed flyer about this event.

Carlingwark House
Primary 1/3 have been invited to provide entertainment for the residents at Carlingwark House in the afternoon of Tuesday 19th November. The children are very excited about this and will perform a selection of songs which they have been learning in class.

Due to the short distance involved, we plan to transport the children by private car. If you wish your child to use a booster seat for this journey, please send these in to school on the day. The children will be back to school in time for the end of the school day at 3 o’clock.
Please complete the attached reply slip to allow your child to attend.

Maths Development Evening
We have decided to cancel the planned maths development evening on Tuesday 12th November in the meantime as only three families replied wishing to attend.

However it has been drawn to our attention that there was no reply slip attached and we realise this may have affected the level of responses. Our apologies for this.

We have therefore attached a reply slip this week. If you do wish to attend, please return this on Monday and we will organise another date. 

Pudsey Pyjama Party -  15th November
For Children In Need we plan to hold a ‘Pudsey Pyjama Party’ in school on Friday 15th November. All children should come to school dressed in their pyjamas and bring along a small donation of 50p for the charity. There will also be a jar in school from now until Friday 15th November for children to put loose change into which will also be sent to Children in Need.
The school will provide some party nibbles and juice for the children to enjoy at break time.

Junior Road Safety Officers

Our Junior Road Safety Officers issued competitions to all the children yesterday and these can either be completed in school or at home.  The closing date for entries is 22nd November.
Jam Jars
Mrs Martin is collecting jam jars for a Christmas craft project.  If you have any please send into school.  Thank you.
Diary Dates
November 12          School Photographer

                   13          Gymnastics Club (P1/3)
                   19          Parent Council Meeting (6pm)

                   20          Gymnastics Club (P1/3)

                   22          Learning Plans Issued
                   26          Parents’ Open Evening

                   27          Parents’ Evening (individual                  appointments) 

                   28          INSET / Pupil Holiday

                   29          HOLIDAY / School Closed
December     6         Christmas Fayre
                      7          Christmas At Threave House
                    17          School Christmas Dinner

18 Christmas Service (Urr Church)

19 Burns Centre Trip (Whole School)

20 Christmas Party
P1 – P3 Trip to Carlingwark House

I give permission for ……………………………………………….. to attend Carlingwark House.

I understand that transport will be by private car.

Signature: ………………………………………. Date:………..

Please return to school on Monday 11th November.

Christmas Dinner Tuesday 18th  December
My child: …………………………………………… does not wish to have Christmas Dinner and will bring a packed lunch from home.

Signature: ………………………………………..

Date: ………………………………

Please return to school by Friday 15th November.
Maths Development Evening

I / We would be interested in attending a Maths Development Evening

Signature: ……………………………… Date:………..
Please return to school by Friday 15th November.

Curriculum for Excellence Evening

I/We would be interested in attending the Curriculum for Excellence Evening on 2nd December

Signature: …………………………………….Date: ………..
P7 Seafood in Schools Monday 18th November
My child ………………………………………………….
[  ] would like a Take4Health Lunch

[  ] will bring a packed lunch from home


Signature: ………………………………………..


Date: ………………………………….

Please return to school on Monday 11th November.[image: image5.jpg]
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